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18 July 2024 

 

 

 

Mr Gerard Hayes 

Secretary 

Health Services Union NSW/ACT/QLD 

Locked Bag 3,  

Australia Square NSW 1215 

 

Email: secretary@hsu.asn.au  

 

Dear Mr. Hayes 

RE: Notification of Restructure at Calvary Health Care Kogarah 

I refer to my letter dated 14 June 2024 regarding the proposed organisational restructure of Calvary 

Health Care Kogarah (CHCK).   

The consultation process has now been completed, and having considered the feedback, we will progress 

to implement the proposed organisational restructure of CHCK, with some minor amendments. Attached 

for your information is the final Restructure Information Pack which was presented to staff on 16 and 17 

July 2024. 

We will be commencing a phased implementation of the new structure commencing on 17 July 2024. 

Should you require any further information in relation to this matter, please do not hesitate to contact 

Ms. Delinicolis on 0457 815 441 or by email to Helene.Delinicolis@health.nsw.gov.au 

Yours sincerely 

 

Andrea Ness 

General Manager  

Calvary Health Care Kogarah 

Cc:  Shaibu Cbalan email: Shaibu.Cbalan@hsu.asn.au 

Attachments: Restructure Information Pack 
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